BOARD AND COMMISSION REPORT

Civil Service Commission did not meet for the month of May.

Property Maintenance Appeals Board - Defendant did not show up and there was no quorum of members. The meeting will be rescheduled.

Parks and Recreation Board - May report is being submitted by Councilmember Brown.

Thank you,

Vice-Mayor Bettye L. Gales

Councilman Robert L. Kelley, Jr.

Report for May, 2018

- 1) May 4, 2018 I attended Trotwood Madison Educational Foundation Gala. It was a very enjoyable event which was well attended and raised funds from the Silent Auction.
- 2) I consulted with City Manager Quincy Pope and Mrs. Birdsong, from Code Enforcement, regarding neighbors from the Oakview Estates Neighborhood who encouraged me to look into getting grass cut in vacant lots. City Manager Pope and Mrs. Birdsong did a great job in fulfilling this need.
- 3) May 15, 2018 I participated in a teleconference for the Trotwood Madison Educational Foundation. The members were in agreement that the recent gala was a huge success. It was the largest gala event they had put on (174 people, including former students). They raised more money from the Silent Auction (\$2,000) and the sale of tickets than ever before. There were more former student alumni than ever before. With the two accounts they have with the Dayton Foundation, they have over \$140,000. We discussed new and eventful ways to get more former alumni to attend future meetings. It was decided not to have another meeting until August, 2018.
- 4) I asked City Manager Pope for an updated list of improvements and accomplishments made by this administration since he became City Manager. I received the list and feel it will be helpful to me since I am talking to more citizens, church groups and other associations. Thanks, Quincy Pope.
- 5) There was no scheduled meeting for the Zoning Appeals Board.
- 6) I talked to Chief Erik Wilson about some complaints from citizens about cars driving through stop signs on the corner of Burma and Stockhardt. Chief Wilson was aware of the problem, and he explained the Motorcycle Policeman already has that area in Broadmoor under surveillance. Keep up the good work, Chief Wilson.

To:

Honorable Mayor Mary A. McDonald and Members of Trotwood City Council

From:

Tyna R. Brown, City Council Member

Subject: Monthly Activity Period - May 2018

Date:

May 30, 2018

The following is the activity/project report for the month of May 2018:

- ~ 5/2. Civil Service Meeting CANCELED
- ~5/4. Attended Trotwood Madison Gala
- ~5/12. Attended the Mother's Day program.
- ~5/15. Attended community meeting regarding the logistics of the new Trotwood library.
- ~5/17. Park and Recreation Advisory Board Meeting with Vice Mayor Bettye Gales
 - ~ Recap of Mother's Day program
 - ~ Reviewed program schedule for the Mother & Son Dinner Dance.
- ~ Advised the signs are ready for circulation for the Farmers Community Market (7/7-9/29 at Broadway and Main)
 - ~ Father's Day Cookout and E-Waste Recycling Day scheduled for June 9.
- ~June 21 meeting has been canceled due the meeting scheduled June 23 at Trotwood library.
- ~ 5/22. Attended Northgate Neighborhood Watch Meeting
 - ~ Open discussion with citizens addressing concerns and community updates. Police and Fire Department representative was present.
 - ~ Decision was made to plan Meet and Greet event at John Wolf Park in September.
 - ~ Encouraged all citizens to attend Trotwood City Council meetings.

CITY COUNCIL MEMBER YVETTE PAGE MAY 2018 Activity Report

May 12, 2018 Attended Mother's Day Celebration

May 12, 2018 Brentwood-Salem Village & Marlowe Plats Neighborhood Watch meeting

May 22, 2018 Attended Planning Commission Meeting

5 Items on Agenda

PC Case #18-04 Request to rezone from Residential Single Family to Agricultural Zoning District 781 Holler Road

PC Case #18-05 Request to amend the official zoning map from GB zoning to a B-PUD 1.9 acres 8001 W. 3rd Street

PC Case #18-06 Approval of Site Plan to occupy existing property @8001 W. 3rd Street Auto Sales and ATV Repair

PC Case #18-07 Conditional Use Request to operate a Child Care Group Home for up to (12) children

PC Case #18-03 Request to amend the approved PUD at 13.2 acre site within the "I-PUD Industrial Planned Unit Development Zoning District and the "SARA" Salem Avenue Redevelopment Area Overlay District located at 5331 Salem Avenue (Walmart) with intent to occupy an existing 119,104 Sq. FT. facility as a storage and retail truck rental facility

May 23,, 2018 Attended First Suburbs Consortium Meeting Harrison Township Government Building

Guest Speaker The current State of the Region's Economy and a look ahead DR. Richard Stock Director of Business Research at the University of Dayton